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December 19, 2017 

 
 
ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS: 
 
 

Circular No: 17- 1723 
 

 
RE: Clarification on Expired Class Codes Related to NCCI Item – B-1435 – 

Revisions to Basic Manual Classifications and Appendix E – Classification 
by Hazard Group, Including Trucking and Towing   

 
 
On May, 18, 2017, MWCIA distributed Circular Letter No. 17-1710 announcing that the 
Minnesota Department of Commerce had approved NCCI Item B-1435 filing, as 
referenced above.  Part of this filing involved the elimination of class codes 7228 and 7229 
and reassigning their exposure to newly established class codes 7219 and 7225, effective 
January 1, 2018. 
 
MWCIA wants to clarify that policies effective January 1, 2018 and thereafter, containing 
class codes 7228 or 7229 will not be rejected by our database but error messages will be 
generated to let carriers know that these two class codes are expired codes in the state 
of Minnesota. 
 
It is important to understand that when submitting Unit Statistical Reports, carriers 
need to make sure that the new class codes 7219 and 7225 are used, as Unit 
Statistical Reports containing invalid class codes 7228 and 7229 will be rejected by 
MWCIA.     
 
Carriers choosing to use class codes 7219 or 7225 after January 1, 2018, will need 
to  make a rate filing with the Minnesota Department of Commerce by December 31, 
2018 using the 1-1-2018 MWCIA Loss Costs.  
 
Circular Letter 17-1710 can be found on our website here.  
 
Please direct any questions you may have concerning this item to MWCIA’s Underwriting 
Department at 952-897-1737, Option 1, or email to underwriting@mwcia.org. 
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